
Boise for Clean Water and Open Space 
PO Box 2802 
Boise, ID 83701 
 

December 7, 2017 
 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
Boise for Clean Water and Open Space (BCWOS) is submitting this letter to document the 
PAC’s effort to comply with campaign finance disclosure and reporting requirements. 
 
The BCWOS PAC was asked to report an in-kind contribution from The Nature Conservancy 
after the November 7, 2017 election regarding a mail piece they had sent to their membership in 
Boise educating them on the open space levy on the November 2017 ballot. The mailer was 
sent out with the language “Sent on behalf of Boise for Clean Water and Open Space.”  
 
The BCWOS campaign and pac was not aware of when or who the mailer was being sent to 
and did not see a draft prior to it being sent out. BCWOS was not aware that it was being sent 
“on behalf” of the PAC and did not advise the use of the language “on behalf of.”  
 
Because of concern over the disclosure statement BCWOS asked the Boise City Clerk’s office 
how and if we should report this as an “in-kind” contribution. The Deputy City Clerk of the City of 
Boise, Jamie Heinzerling, advised us to submit our 30-day post general report without it listed 
as an in-kind contribution, but to provide this letter documenting it. 
 
If you have any questions or require further documentation please contact me at 208.342.1264 
x102. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kathryn Thorpe 
Treasurer, Boise for Clean Water and Open Space 




